CHURCH COUNCIL MEETING
11-12-20
Virtually present:  Pam Meek, Ron Easton, Sara Meyers, Carla Girkin, and Nancy Cramer.

The meeting started at 6:35 pm.

Devotion
Prayer was given by Carla.
Treasurer's Report
Pam reviewed oral update from Doug.  Offerings were down slightly but we are still in the black by $600.  We would have had a deficit of $2,750 if we had paid a salary to Pr. George.
Doug and Tammy Neeb have moved to an apt in downtown KC and will move to in January 2021.  Pam will fill in for the treasurer until we find someone to take over the treasurer’s duties.  Jean Meroni can email the spreadsheets to Doug after he moves from Blue Springs but we still someone to sign checks.  The church secretary can’t take on the treasurer’s duties per our constitution because she enters the offerings into the software.  Doug uses Quicken to print checks.
Minutes
October minutes were approved.  Motion made by Nancy and seconded by Ron. Motion carried.
Pastor's Report

No report.
President's Report
Written report.
Pr George continues to recover from his injuries and should be home this week.  He will have physical therapy as an outpatient.  We will keep him in our prayers for continued recovery.  We will send him a letter and card thanking him for his service to All Saints.

We will have a congregational meeting via Zoom in December to approve the budget.
Pam talked to Sarah Pierce and she can do one day a week in the church office.  Some pastoral care may need to wait if she is not available due to her full-time job.  Pam is working on the covenant with the synod office and Sarah.  Salary guidelines will be used as a suggestion but our ability to pay depends on our budget.  We will pay a salary and mileage.  No health care is needed, and she is not eligible for a pension because she isn’t’ ordained.  We will discuss with her how she wants to do services—from her home or taped at the church.  Live steaming is also an option for discussion.  Sara moved and Carla seconded a motion to allow Pam to increase our salary offering up to an additional $250 per month if needed.  If we call her, we will have to increase the salary and pay pension.
Transition Team

Worship & Music
We had 38 attend the very windy 11/8/20 outdoor service.  There were 35 members and 3 visitors.  Thanks to David Fast (music), Carla (presider), Betsy Reese (sermon), and Anne Lee (lector) for making the service possible.  Thanks also to Phil Gross for use of his canopy.
Learning/Youth
The online bible study has been tabled until later.  There was not much interest expressed to Betsy Reese.  Thanks to her for offering to lead it.
The three youth families will meet at church at 11:15 am on 11/15/20 to deliver the quilts and other gifts to the MLM warehouse.  Sara Meyers and Anne Lee will meet at 10:30 am to do a final count on the quilts.

Pam has a 10-12’ Christmas tree that she will loan to use at church this year.  It will make it more manageable for assembly and decorating.  Anne Lee will assist with the chrismons as the youth and their families help decorate it.  It is possible that there may be another lockdown due to COVID so plans will be flexible.
Witness
Ron continues to work on getting the online services posted.  All services will be posted once it is fixed.  He is updating the website this week and will ask for suggestions for Advent info to post.  He attended a webinar for Sundays and Seasons that will help him with creating the services.  Our subscription to S & S expires on 11/30/20.  Ron was given the authority to renew the subscription of $239.00 using the church credit card.
Ron will wait to purchase a camera for live streaming after we talk to Sarah Pierce and see how things progress.

We need to find someone else that knows how to do the online services and help with live streaming in case Ron is not able to do it himself.

Blue Springs Chamber of Commerce asked about holding monthly chamber meetings at our building.  We will not be able to do this as the number of people attending would be over our COVID limit.

Stewardship
Nancy and Ron continue to work on the virtual silent auction.  Proceeds will go to the victims of the recent hurricanes or Lutheran World Relief.  It will be promoted as a Christmas boutique.  Photos will be available online for 5 days.  Bidding will be done through our website or Facebook page.  Jean Meroni will have a spreadsheet to track the bids.  Thanks to Niel Johnson and Nancy for all of their work on this project. 
Community Life
No report.
Property

Paul Blixrud continues to do a great job maintaining the church lot.  Phil Gross takes care of the buildings.
Old Business
Jean will give the pledge info to Pam and she will work on a budget.  It will be discussed at the next council meeting (12/10/20) or before the congregational meeting on 12/20/20.
New Business
Coffee with Council on 11/22 will be at 11 am via Zoom.

Jean Meroni is back in the church office.

Sara moved and Ron seconded that the meeting be adjourned.  Motion carried.  Meeting be adjourned at 8:02 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted
Sara Meyers

Council Secretary
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